October 14, 2003

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of October 15, 2003: Resolution approving tax exemptions for two Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development.

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for two projects.

One project is at 168-170 East 112th Street, Manhattan, in Council Member Reed’s District and is for the construction of an 18 unit building through the federal Section 811 Supportive Housing Program for Persons with Disabilities.  Under this program housing is developed with financing from the Federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the City provides tax exemptions pursuant to State law.  The completed projects provide rental housing for low-income persons with disabilities and receive operating subsidies from HUD. The value of the tax exemption is projected at approximately $19,000 in the first year of the exemption and $1.2 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.  

The other project is located at Honeywell Avenue and 178th Street, the Bronx in Council Member Rivera’s District and is for the construction of a 79-unit rental building through HPD’s Mixed Income Rental Program.  Under this program sponsors develop rental housing for low and moderate-income families using private financing and public sources including the New York City Housing Development Corporation, HPD, the State of New York, and in some cases Low Income Housing Tax Credits.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $119,000 in the first year of the exemption and $2.2 million over the 20-year length of the exemption.  

Both items have the approval of the Council Member in whose district they are located.

